The 16 to 19 tuition fund for the academic year 2021/22

The Education and Skills Funding Agency (ESFA) have provided additional funding for the academic
years 2020/21 and 2021/22 for schools, colleges and other 16 to 19 institutions to mitigate the
disruption to learning arising from coronavirus (COVID-19).

John Masefield High School and Sixth Form Centre (JMHS) have been allocated £1,568 from this
funding stream for the 2021/22 academic year.

JMHS will use this grant to provide the following tuition:

Type of provision:

Small group tuition will be provided by existing school staff. This will be across a range of A-level
subjects according to capacity and need. We will follow a similar model to the NTP by providing a
block of hours tutoring for eligible students. We will use the funding to pay staff to deliver the
tuition, in addition to fulfilling their contracted hours.

Size of groups:

Groups will be between 3 and 5 in size.

Selection of eligible students:

We have used eligibility for the 16-19 bursary as an indicator of priority. In addition, we have used
internal data which identifies those students who are currently the furthest behind expected

progress in specific subjects: our Year 12 exam results are the primary indicator for this. No student
will receive tuition in more than one subject.
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